## Solid Waste Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes from Monday 12/18/2023 New Boston Town Hall @5pm

**Attendees:** Brian Peterman, Jim Keyes, Gerry Cornett-Facility Manager/ex-officio, Bill McFadden-Select-Person/ex-officio.

## **Meeting Minutes:**

- <u>Hazardous Waste</u> Gerry will continue reaching out to other NH towns to see how they manage.
- Some mildly positive price increases are showing of late for items which the Transfer Station separates and sells in bulk to external recyclers.
- The Transfer Station has purchased a new Hyundai forklift and is looking to sell the 40 year old Forklift which it has had for many years.
- Fees on mattresses/furniture, some battery recycling fees are being re-examined as the Transfer Station is receiving too many mattresses as everyone else has increased their prices, for taking old mattresses and the markets to which we sell mattresses is increasingly becoming disintereseted in mattresses.
- Gerry has spent considerable time and energy in completing the FY24 operating plan.
- Meeting was adjourned at 5:30pm
- Our next committee meeting is soon to be on the town calendar for March 25 @4:30pm in the Town Hall meeting room.